
Principal’s Message 

 

Dear Students and Colleagues, 

I hope these words find you and your families in the best of health and spirit. I completely apprehend that 

the world is facing a very difficult situation. Life in times of Corona virus is quite complicated. I believe 

you all are strictly following the lockdown instructions issued from time to time by the competent 

agencies. Lockdown in the four walls of our houses is the best immunization and protection for our well-

being in the present state of affairs. Keeping healthy is more than just protecting yourself from COVID – 

19; it also means managing your health and wellbeing.  

Dear Students, ever since lockdown began, your teachers have been fervently engaged in innovating 

several methods to stay in constant touch with you.  Hope you are making good use of the study materials 

provided to you in the form of E-text resources, PowerPoint presentations, Audio/Video lectures and live 

Visual online classes using various applications. I feel bad for those who reside in zones of poor 

connectivity. 

Dear Students, apart from taking all the precautions to save yourself from exposure, you are advised to 

follow all the instructions of your teachers. Stay in touch with them. Keep studying, prepare well for 

exams and if you feel low at any moment, contact the mentor assigned to you. Keep checking website of 

the college regularly.  

Dear Students and colleagues this time is blessing in disguise. It is the time to pause and think, 

internalize, ask questions from yourself, plan for future and indulge in all those indoor activities which 

you always thought of and dreamt. Be it painting, singing, dancing, writing, cooking, helping your 

parents, spending time with  siblings, talking with your old friends in leisure, reveling the chirping of 

birds and clear sky or any other activity you always dreamt of doing in time of convenience. It is the time 

to self introspect our unintentional activities that has ruined our mother earth.  

 I have a strong feeling that you must be missing the campus life. I seize this opportunity to thank the Para 

Teaching Resident Staff of our college, Security Guards, Hostel Mess Staff and the college Electrician; 

that in this difficult time, all of them are not only strictly following the lockdown but also taking care of 

the green area of our campus. 

Dear friends, it may not be part of their duty but they are putting all their efforts to keep the campus clean, 

trees well-pruned, grass trimmed to be in its best, weeds uprooted and flowering pots blooming; waiting 

for normal campus life to revive. I am sharing some of the appreciable efforts put in by Rajguru Residents 

and other members for maintaining the campus to their best.  

Your suggestions are much awaited. My best wishes to all of you; stay safe and healthy. See you soon!! 

 

 

Dr. Payal Mago  

Principal 
 


